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Unemployed benefits running out for more state residents 

By ROBERT BRAUCHLE 

November 21, 2011   

Some federal benefits are waning or are no longer available to those Mohawk Valley residents who found themselves unemployed after the economy took a nose dive.

Combining federal benefits programs, New Yorkers can extend some payments for 93 weeks, or nearly two years. 

But once those benefits expire, jobless residents must then rely on food stamps, cash assistance or other nonprofit agencies to survive.

And nearly one-third of America’s |14 million unemployed have been without a job for a year or more, according to the U.S. Census Bureau.

In New York, 418,495 people statewide were receiving federal unemployment benefits as of mid-September.

Locally, the loss of benefits may be driving demand at the Salvation Army Utica Citadel Corps’ food kitchen, which provided meals to 8,500 individuals last year.

“We’re already packed,” said Capt. Frank Picciotto, showing off the group’s food reserves. “This year, I’d say the numbers are a little bit up, but we’re busy all the time.”

Some economists, however, believe that residents are utilizing unemployment benefits as a way not to work while still receiving a weekly paycheck.

Richard Tannery, an associate professor of economics at Slippery Rock University in Pennsylvania, co-authored a study that shows that people who received unemployment benefits tended to exhaust the payment checks and then find work shortly thereafter, no matter how long the benefits were available.

“No one wants to move backwards, but if the government can provide an incentive to help these people instead of just paying for them not to work, that might get some people back in the workforce,” he said.

Anyone who believes there are no jobs in New York can find evidence to the contrary by looking at the state’s online “Job Bank” which lists 42,370 job openings, 628 of which are in the Mohawk Valley.

Even with nagging economic conditions, state and federal officials are trying to connect potential workers with unfilled jobs.

U.S. Rep. Richard Hanna organized a job fair in October that included 29 local employers.

“We’ve seen that the government can provide that shot of adrenaline in short term for businesses, but really what we want to do is create an environment that fosters private business growth and makes us more globally competitive,” said Hanna at the time of the fair.

Utica Observer Dispatch    Page 1 of 1

